August 25, 2011
Dear Parents:

The Wilson County Board of Education is committed to a sound, school health education program that provides students with accurate information and encourages them to be responsible for their own health and behavior.  The Board recognizes the primary role of parents/guardians in providing for the health and well-being of their children and seeks to involve parents/guardians.  The school system’s Health Education Program for grades K-12 meets all requirements established by state and federal law.  Furthermore, our schools follow the North Carolina Standard Course of Study for Healthful Living Education.

As required by law enacted in 1996, public schools must provide instruction on the benefits of sexual abstinence until marriage, the avoidance of out-of-wedlock pregnancy and the prevention of sexually transmitted diseases (STD’s).  Our school system provides this instruction through courses in the Health Education Program in accordance with the state curriculum; courses that include instruction on these topics begin in grade seven.  In addition to the Health Education Program, other courses in grades 9-12 that address these topics are as follows: Sociology, Current Events, Teen Living, Life Management, Parenting & Child Development, Allied Health Sciences I & II and Medical Science I & II.  

In accordance with N.C. Gen. Stat. 115C-81, the school system will make available for review by parents/guardians, the curriculum and instructional materials relating to these topics.  Material may be reviewed by appointment in the individual schools anytime during the year.  Also, as required by law and as addressed in Board Policy 5060, students may receive information about where to obtain contraceptives and abortion referral services only in accordance with policy regarding parental consent.

Board Policy 5060 stipulates that any parent/guardian may withhold consent to a student’s participation in any portion of a program/course which includes the topics previously mentioned.  In addition, any parent/guardian may withhold consent for a student to receive information about where to obtain contraceptives and abortion referral services.  To withhold consent, the parent/guardian must do so by writing the principal.  The form printed on the back of this letter may be used for this purpose.  It must be returned to the school where it will be kept on file.

Each year the school system will notify parents/guardians of the opportunity to review materials on the benefits of sexual abstinence until marriage, the avoidance of out-of-wedlock pregnancy, the prevention of sexually transmitted diseases (STD’s) and of the right to grant or withhold permission for their children to participate.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact your child’s principal.

Sincerely,

Sean Bulson
Superintendent

